
The Wellness Bridge Project 
Meeting Notes 

October 18, 2016 
 
Attendees:  Dave Clevenger, Crystal Hernandez, Codi Hicke, Brandi Jenkins, Julie LeFils, Jeff 
March, Lucia Orozco, Fred Risard, Harshal Shanthraj, Lycy Thompson, Shannon Tolbert, Melissa 
Wescoat, Tony Winterowd 

 

o Dave Clevenger opened the meeting with a welcome and had those in attendance 
introduce themselves. 

o Dave explained that the next step for this group to take is to choose an Executive 
Committee of nine people. 

o The Executive Committee will develop a charter and by laws, clear goals and a timeline 
and guide the larger group. 

o Those who volunteered to work on the Executive Committee were:  Dave Clevenger, 
Debbie Grice, Rebecca Russell, Crystal Hernandez, Jeff March, Lucy Thompson, Harshel 
Shanthraj, Fred Risard, Melissa Wescoat 

o There was open discussion clarifying the partnership that we have with the Adventist 
Health Foundation. 
 

o Champions Graduation will be held Thursday, October 20, 2016 at 6pm 
o Kings County Health Department will be participating in the Kettlemen City Energy Event 

providing free flu shots 
o Kings County Health Department will begin the new Syringe Exchange program in 

January 2017 
o Kings Partnership for Prevention will hold their monthly meeting Thursday, October 20 

at 1:00 pm at Kings County Behavioral Health Hope Room 
 

o Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday, November 15, 2016 at 3 pm at Adventist 
Health Central Valley Support Services, BEC Conference Room 2, 450 Greenfield Ave. 
Hanford 
 

 
 
 


